UNITED NATIONS OFFICE FOR THE COORDINATION OF HUMANITARIAN AFFAIRS (OCHA)

Statement on Proposed Themes for the Summit and Possible Outcomes

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

On behalf of  the members of the Inter-Agency Standing Committee on humanitarian affairs, the United Nations Office for the Coordination of Humanitarian Affairs would like to express the need for 

Consideration of Disaster Telecommunication Needs within all Information and Communication Technology Development Activities.

This proposal corresponds to the Recommendation on the same subject, adopted by the World Telecommunication Development Conference (WTDC-02) in Istanbul in March of this year.

The WTDC considered 

· The increasing number of disasters causing human suffering;

· The particular needs of developing countries and the special requirements of the inhabitants of remote areas;

and

· The potential of modern telecommunication technology as essential tools for disaster mitigation and relief operations.

The conference recommended, 

that administrations ensure proper consideration of disaster communications by all partners in information and telecommunication development activities.

We therefore propose, that such consideration be included as a sub-element within all three issues outlined in annex 1 of  document 4 and reflected in the possible outcomes:

· Opening the gates  -  in the sense of ensuring the un-hindered use of telecommunications by all partners in international humanitarian assistance as defined in the Tampere Convention on the Provision of Telecommunication Resources for Disaster Mitigation and Relief Operations,

· Building the Infrastructure  -  in the sense of  technical and operational measures as described in the ITU-D Handbook on Emergency Telecommunications for Developing Countries,

and

· Services and Applications  -  in the sense of the provision of information to the population facing a potential risk or affected by a sudden on-set disaster.

On behalf of the users of information and communication technology in the service of international humanitarian assistance I thank you for your attention.
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